
U.C. Police Crime Alert - Strong Arm Robberies  
Blake & Ellsworth, Telegraph & Parker, Bancroft & Telegraph and College & 
Dwight  
BPD Case No. 08-45354, 08-45356, 08-45360 and 08-45361  
  
On Sunday, September 1, 2008 a series of strong arm robberies occurred on the 
south side of the campus. UCPD has not yet learned the affiliation of the victims.  
  
At 2:38 a.m. BPD responded to a robbery at Blake and Ellsworth. The suspects 
were four males, possibly Asian or Hispanic in their late teens to early 20s, all 
were wearing black shirts and jeans. Taken was a purse and contents.  
  
At 3:02 a.m. BPD responded to a robbery at Telegraph and Parker. The suspects 
were 2 unknown race males with black hooded sweatshirt and a Hispanic male, 
15-16 years old, 150 lbs with a black hooded sweatshirt.  
  
At 4:25 a.m. BPD responded to a robbery at Bancroft and Telegraph. Suspect #1 
was a Hispanic male in his early 20s, 5"07 with shoulder length hair wearing a 
black hooded sweatshirt. Suspect #2 was a Hispanic male.  
  
At 4:33 a.m. BPD responded to a robbery at College and Dwight. Suspect #1 
was a White male in his late 20s with facial hair. He was accompanied by 3 other 
suspects who were possibly White males. They may have fled the scene in a 
silver 4-door vehicle traveling westbound on Dwight.  
  
If you have any information about this crime, please contact:  
  
Berkeley Police Department (510) 981-5900 / 24 Hours  
  
As with any emergency situation, if you see suspicious activity, call 911.  
  
An Adobe Portable Document Format (PDF) version of this alert will be available 
at: http://police.berkeley.edu/crimealerts.html?65,7  
  
Directions for subscribing to ucb_police_news are available at:  
http://police.berkeley.edu/newselist.html  
  
Information on Crime Prevention Strategies can be found at:  
http://police.berkeley.edu/programsandservices/campus_safety/guidelines.html  
  
Victoria L. Harrison  
Associate Vice Chancellor and Chief of Police  
  
This alert was distributed as a public service to the University  
community and in compliance with The Jeanne Clery Act of 1998  


